White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting

March 9, 2009

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:21 p.m. on March 9, 2009.  Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Kenneth Chamberlain, and Ted Beuhler from the Ingham County Sheriffs Department.

The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of the February 9, 2009 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried. The treasurer was unable to settle with the County as of this date.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the park minutes of February 18, 2009.  Motion Carried.

Ted Buehler from the Ingham County Sheriff’s Department was in attendance.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the 2008-2009 final budget.  Motion Carried.  

The board was given a list of poverty guidelines by our assessor, Chuck Zemla.  We decided that the township did not need to make any additions.  The request for an off-site temporary used car tent sale was denied.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to purchase a new computer for the Clerk.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to purchase the new assessing software from BS & A.  We will pay ½ now and ½ later.  Motion carried.

Ken Chamberlain gave his report.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Vernon to repair/replace the damaged siding on the back side of the hall.  Motion carried.    

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:29 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,  Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

